
 

 
                                                                                                                
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our spring & summer 
newsletter. Itôs a little later than usual; we 
wanted to hold back until we had completed 
our visit to Kadzinuni over Easter. The 
highlight of our visit was sitting down with 
our Rotary partners; architect Steve 
Ogwapit, strategic medical advisor Dr 
Varinder Sur and organiser extraordinaire 
Daniel Gikonyo to view initial plans for the 
extension to Kendrickôs Clinic. This will be 
our biggest project to date and the word 
extension does not do justice to the vision 
we have. Once built and open it will be a 
small self sufficient hospital bringing locally based 24 hour care for seriously ill 
people, those in need of minor surgery and a full maternity unit. Nurses will be 
based there with visiting doctors providing the sort of services that have been 
unavailable outside the major town of Kilifi and city of Mombasa. You can read 
much more about this exciting challenge on the centre pages. 
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Artistõs impression of the proposed hospital. 
Our aim is to build & open it by 2014  
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School bags and sports kit........ 
A tale of 16 large boxes! 

Back in June 2008 the saga of the large cardboard 

boxes started when we were lucky to receive over 800 

genuine international football shirts in a whole range of 

sizes. Valued at over £20,000 we could not turn them 

down, but we knew that getting them out to Kadzinuni 

would be quite a challenge. Knowing that we would 

have those to send it made sense to take the 

opportunity of collecting other suitable items and then 

of course we had about 900 school book bags from our 

appeal in 2008 to get out there also! The biggest 

problem with shipping things out to Kenya is that you 

should not send anything like this unless you know that 

at the other end it can speed quickly through customs 

to the final destination. Although this is in effect a 

shipment of aid it is not simple. By late 2009 we were 

beginning to run out of space at home, the boxes 

moved around the house & garage... would we ever get 

them on their way? 

 In mid January we 

had just started to 

work out which items 

to take out at Easter 

when a brilliant email 

arrived informing us 

that the 16 boxes 

(about 20Kg each) could at last start their journey. 

Within just a few days the boxes were cluttering up 

Daniel Gikonyoôs house in Mombasa. Thus it was with 

great joy and relief that on Saturday 3rd April we were 

reunited with the boxes as we arrived at Kadzinuni. 

Included were some items of high quality clothing 

generously donated by Cerebral Palsy Sport based in 

Nottingham that we were able to pass on to the 

Cerebral Palsy Foundation in Mombasa, hundreds of T 

shirts from Experian plc after the business was re-

branded in 2008 and a large number of sports holdalls, 

footballs and netballs. 

However, the most important items were the 900+ 

school bags, one for every child at Kadzinuni Primary 

School. (We distributed the first 100 or so back in 

February 2009). We also were able to unite the bags 

with all the individual postcards with personal 

messages on from the people here in the UK who had 

sponsored the bags, plus 1,800 pencils, 900 ball point 

pens and 900 rulers that we had taken out in our 

luggage! Thank heavens for Kenya Airways generous 

baggage allowance of 46 Kgs each! 

 
16 bags, 320 football shirts and 16 balls being handed over to 

senior teacher Mr Sanga 

On that very hot morning we sorted through all the 

boxes, pumped up the balls and organised the teachers 

and community leaders so that they would distribute 

everything after the Easter Holidays. Since we arrived 

home the distribution of all the items has got under 

way. 

Teenage boys with their bags & new T shirts 

(smile lads it wonõt hurt!) 

 

Brushing up on dental care! 
Along with all the other items in our luggage we were lucky 

to fit in 300 toothbrushes kindly donated by Manor 

Orthodontics of Leicester. 

These have been passed on 

to the Clinic staff at 

Kadzinuni, except for 30 

which we gave to the children 

at Tumaini Childrenôs home 

in Mombasa founded by our 

friend Joan Smith. Tumaini 

takes in children orphaned by 

HIV/Aids, many of whom 

carry the virus, others who 

have lost their parents to 

Aids. At Kadzinuni the clinic staff will supervise distribution 

and give training on how to use them. Pictured with Daisy is 

Hope, a little girl from Tumaini, who has overcome huge 

health problems over the last 3 years, showing off the new 

toothbrushes. 



  

Celebrating with the Class of 2006  

Our secondary school sponsorship started in 

January 2006 when the first 11 Kadzinuni 

students took up their places and started their 

4-year course, working towards their 

certificates of secondary education. On 

Saturday 3rd April we were pleased to meet 

up with some of the successful candidates 

from 2006 along with some from 2007, 2008, 

2009 and also the 11 students who have just 

started their course; the Class of 2010. We 

held a small event for the students and their 

parents at which teachers and students gave 

speeches and celebrated the success of the 

graduates, some of whom have now qualified 

for University places. We were also able to 

distribute communication packs (containing 

paper, pens and pre-stamped pre-addressed 

envelopes) for the Class of 2010 to send 

regular letters back to their individual 

sponsors back in the UK. 

 
Celebrations for the Class of 2006 

Our scheme has now enabled 55 young 

people from Kadzinuni to attend secondary 

school, which has been a major influence in 

increasing the results of primary school 

exams and in particular has seen the dropout 

rate of girls from school reduce significantly, 

to the point that this year 6 of our 11 

sponsored students are girls, compared to 

just 3 back in 2006. We will be sending 

individual photographs of the students to their 

individual sponsors soon. 
 

During the next few weeks weôll be contacting 

the kind sponsors of the Class of 2007 whose 

students will complete their course later this 

year, to consider if they will continue to 

sponsor a new student from 2011 as we 

strive to sustain the scheme.  

 

 
New student Joyce Kirigi receives her communication pack 

 

and how are the trees growing? 
Many of our regular 

readers may recall 

that on the day in 

2006 that Daisy 

handed out the 

communication 

packs to the Class of 

2006, the community 

started on a new 

project to plant 

thousands of tree 

seedlings in and 

around Kadzinuni, 

to create cropping 

trees, shade, 

firewood and 

building materials. 

So, just under 4 

years on how are 

they doing... above  

we see a seedling in 

2006, just a few 

inches in height 

being planted just outside the clinic.....and left 

the same tree now well over 20 feet high.  

 

News bitss 
80 new school desks are due to be 

delivered to Kadzinuni ï funded by our 

supporters. 

It has been raining quite a lot over the last 

two weeks bringing relief and allowing some 

crops to be planted out ï great news! 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

Back in 2003 when our vision of building a clinic for Kadzinuni was formed we had no idea that by 2010 
Kendrickôs open since August 2007 would have seen something over 50,000 individual appointments held; 
relieving pain and misery; ensuring that children are vaccinated; providing HIV/Aids testing and counselling 
and that a basic pre and post natal service is available. The Kenyan Ministry of Health has been a sound 
partner providing our nurse, drugs, dressings etc. Such has been the success of the project that we have 
now been challenged to move on and develop a more complete healthcare facility. In effect we are starting 
down the road towards building a small hospital for Kadzinuni. The success of Kendrickôs was not 
guaranteed by us building the clinic buildings and fitting them out. Success has been created by the 
exceptionally hard work put in by each nurse who has worked here; by the volunteers from the village who 
ensure that the administration runs smoothly, that the treatment & consulting rooms are clean and that the 
site is safe and secure through the hours of darkness.  
 

 

 
So, what services would the hospital provide? Firstly it will house a maternity unit, with a small ward of 4 
beds, a delivery room for two beds and a baby nursery. Ladies will be able to give birth in a safe, clean and 
well equipped environment. Death in childbirth remains a huge issue in much of Africa and we have a 
desire to make a difference at Kadzinuni. 
 

In addition the hospital will include male and female wards for those who 
need short term in patient care. Currently the nearest facility is over 15 
miles away at Kilifi a very busy town with insufficient capacity. Minor 
surgery will be carried out and there will be a doctor on hand much of the 
time. Our hope is to open by 2014 (or sooner if we can). To do this we will 
need about £50,000 in total to build it and fit out, although we have about 
£15,000 of that already. Before we start we still have to conclude some 
formal agreements with the Ministry of Health (MoH) to ensure that they 
will be full partners in the project. The great news is that we met with a 
local MoH officer in early April and she confirmed that they wished to 
collaborate with us. Their input will have to be much greater than we have 
seen as yet at Kendrickôs, but we believe it can happen. Once we have 
that agreement, through a Memorandum of Understanding we will formally 
launch a Hospital Appeal. So watch this space! 
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MoH Officer Stella 

 

 



  

Electricity at Kadzinuni........ and going on-line..? 
 

First the bad news; just a few weeks after the new transformer was installed at Kadzinuni it was stolen, 

even before we could connect Kendrickôs Clinic to the supply! Now the good news; the power company are 

about to replace the transformer so that our project to wire up and connect the clinic can go ahead over the 

next few weeks. The transformer is to be located close to the clinic, 

where we have a night watchman and the meter box is already 

installed (see photo).The full installation will include the Nurseôs 

house (currently occupied by American Peace Corps volunteer Mary 

Canada) and the Community Centre where the library is located. 

The total cost is just £1,600 and although the Ministry of Health 

should pay the monthly bills it is unlikely that they can do this yet so 

we will cover the bills for the foreseeable future as improving the 

services provided at Kendrickôs clinic is a priority. We do hope and 

expect that the RCC will set up a profit making mobile phone 

charging facility in the Community Centre from which at least some 

of the profit will help pay the power costs for the Community Centre. Once the installation is complete we 

will proceed to re-decorate the clinic, house and community centre inside and out. Having mains electricity 

is a huge step forward for Kadzinuni and a prerequisite for the Hospital development. 
 

The issue of installing electricity at Kadzinuni Primary School is a little 

more complex. The installation itself will cost about £2,500 but there is a 

potential for high monthly bills. Therefore we have asked the school 

committee to produce a business plan that will show how they will be 

able to cover most of monthly costs. Part of our strategy is to enable 

economic activity; a culture of handouts is not sustainable for the long 

term.  

A few months ago we were lucky to receive a new small laptop computer 

(known as a Netbook). We have taken it out to Kadzinuni and with help 

from Mary have found a local computer literate volunteer called Jonathan 

who will set up some email accounts for Kendrickôs, the school and the 

Community Centre. The Friends of Kadzinuni have funded a trial mobile 

broadband subscription so that he can start to communicate with some 

selected contacts here in the UK. Once it is working weôll be in touch with 

some of our regular supporters to see how well the communication link 

can work. If this is successful weôll consider permanent funding of the 

broadband connection. We are most grateful to directTVs.co.uk for 

providing the computer. 
 

 

Thank you to our sponsor Direct TVs  one of the UKs largest online TV stores. If you are 

looking for a LCD TV, Plasma TV , LED TV, LG TV, Samsung TV , Sony TV  you can find 
some great deals.  

And whilst on the subject of utilities... 

A huge thank you to all who 

gave to our Water Appeal  
¢ƘŜ ϻмΣолл ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ YŜƴŘǊƛŎƪΩǎ ƛƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΗ 
 

 

 

 
Mary Canada, Daisy & Patrick  
(Clinic Adimistrator)with the 
Netbook in Kadzinuni Library 
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A Kadzinuni Nativity.......  

���v�����]�š�[�•���}�v�o�Ç���D��y! 
Thinking ahead, as we tend to do rather alot 

these days, early April saw a rather 

unseasonal event at Kadzinuni, a nativity 

scene was staged. Once again Elaine had 

been plotting away and as we have just about 

sold out of our stock of Christmas cards 

(especially the Goat in a Santa hat), the plan 

was to stage a nativity with children from 

Kadzinuni in costumes kindly lent to us by 

The Parish and Methodist Churches in 

Keyworth. As usual we had tried to get some 

preparations done in advance by letter & 

email, but on the day it was all rather chaotic 

as we sorted out which costumes would fit 

which children, all in about 36 degrees of 

equatorial sunshine! With about 100 children 

all watching on it was noisy but great fun as 

Nic wandered off to find a traditional house, 

some chairs and a couple of goats as props! 

Then all of a sudden it was all systems go as 

the procession was led through the shady 

palm & mango trees by a very young Angel 

complete with tinsel crown! The whole 

community had a great time as we recreated 

the scene with Mary, Joseph, a real baby, 

shepherds (with goats) plus the three wise 

men.  
 

We havenôt yet finalised the images to use on 

our 2010 Christmas Cards, but they will be 

quite unique and available by late May. 

 

 
Our grateful thanks to.............. 

 

Inner Wheel Club of Nottingham 

Dieticians in Nottingham (Sue Smith) 

Keyworth United Reformed Church 

National Council of Women GB 

for kind & generous donations. 

 

Crossdale Drive Primary School 10K 

Trail & Fun Run Committee  

for continuing to support our work. 

 

Loraine Botham of Keyworth 

for completing the 2010 Virgin 

London Marathon in 3 hours 58 

minutes raising over £500 for 

Kadzinuni 

 

and all our regular donors 

and supporters 


